Burton Latimer Medical Centre

Patient Participation Group

Minutes of the Patient Participation Group meeting held on 8th February 2016 in the Conference Room, Burton Latimer Medical Centre.

Present:

Canon R Knight (Chair)

Mr I Cox 



Mrs M Jerram


Ms H Corbett



Mrs J Follows


Mrs J Read




Mr S Thomas


Mrs D Mawsby




Mr E Hammond


Dr A Raja




Dr T Rose (For Item 7 only)
In attendance: 
Cathy Twelvetree (Note-taker)

	1.
	Apologies

Apologies were received from FM who had recently been unwell and RK undertook to pass on the best wishes to FM on behalf of the Patient Participation Group.


	2.
	Minutes of the last meeting

The minutes of the meeting held on 14th December 2015 were circulated and accepted as a correct record and signed by the Chair.  The minutes would be posted onto the website and the Patient Participation Group Notice Board following the meeting. 



	3.
	Membership of the Patient Participation Group
RK introduced Eugene Hammond as a new member of the Patient Participation Group.  EH gave a brief overview of his previous work history which included 24 years at Unilever, 15 years at United Biscuits, a period within the NHS as a Smoking Cessation Advisor and assisted with Agenda for Change and OOH Group. He also had an expertise in computing.
The Patient Participation Group welcomed EH as a new member. 


	4.
	Matters Arising
Care Quality Commission Report

MJ expressed her concern that the Care Quality Commission Report was not an item on the agenda however RK stated this would be discussed under Item 7.

GP Contracts

HC advised there was nothing further to report at present.

Notice Board

RK stated there was nothing further to report on the issue of the Notice Board.

Recruitment Poster

RK stated that the poster was still on display to recruit additional members however it was acknowledged this had failed to attract younger members.   JF undertook to encourage one of her neighbours who had a young family to join the Group and HC undertook to ask the GPs to try to encourage potential members from younger patients.   
It was agreed there was no upper limit of members of the Group however IC offered to step down as a member of the Patient Participation Group if a younger person was willing to become a member. 


	5.
	Dr Sarah Haughney

HC reported that Dr Haughney would be leaving the Practice as a Partner on 
24 March 2016 and a recruitment campaign was in place to recruit a new GP.   
HC stated that the Practice was very sad that Dr Haughney was leaving the Surgery and undertook to pass on the best wishes from the Patient Participation Group.     
HC agreed to keep the Patient Participation Group updated on progress with
Dr Haughney’s replacement. 


	6.
	Building Work
HC provided an update on the building work at the Surgery which had recently commenced and would be completed by the end of March.   She stated that the builders were aware of the environment they were working in and would make every effort to ensure noise disruption was kept to a minimum.   The disabled parking spaces had been moved until the work had been completed.   Following the completion of the building work, five additional consulting rooms would be available with a waiting area on the first floor.

RK raised concern on car parking capacity and HC advised that a watchful eye was being kept on parking availability.  


	7.
	Quality Article 
HC provided an update to the Patient Participation Group on the action plan drawn up following the Care Quality Commission visit in August 2015.   She added that she was now overseeing that the areas requiring action were addressed and this included the introduction of clinical and administrative audits for 2016.     She added that she felt comfortable that should the Care Quality Commission revisit the Surgery tomorrow they would be happy that improvements had been made to the areas they had highlighted.
TR joined the meeting.

MJ enquired on the position with regard to DBS clearances to which HC advised that this was now being completed for all GPs and nursing staff.  

DM enquired on the action taken by the Practice to address the issues of medications stored and HC reported that the GPs had viewed the list of the medications stored in the Practice and updated the list to what was required in the Practice and this would ensure auditing of medications was easier to manage with one member of the nursing staff responsible to check medications stored on a daily basis.  
An article was circulated from ST which illustrated a 5 star Practice and he stated that he felt this may be helpful to the Practice following the Care Quality Commission visit and there may be quality areas contained in the article that could be introduced at Burton Latimer Medical Centre.

TR attended the meeting for the discussion on the article and gave his view on the article.     He added that the Practice illustrated in the article was different in several ways to Burton Latimer Medical Centre in that it was a 5 star Practice on NHS Choices which had not yet been inspected by the Care Quality Commission.  He added that the Practice only had a list size of 4,200 patients with 3 GPs compared to over 13,200 at Burton Latimer Medical Centre.    He added that some areas may be applicable to the Surgery but a lot of it was not.    

Other issues Dr Rose highlighted as different to Burton Latimer Medical Centre was:

· The Practice had only been open for a few years.

· The phone in level was significantly higher than Burton Latimer Medical Centre

· Burton Latimer had to offer pre-bookable appointments 3 weeks in advance as part of its NHS contract and would not be able to run an appointments system similar to this Practice.
· The Practice was able to do certain things that Burton Latimer Medical Centre could not which would indicate they have a different contract.

· As Burton Latimer Medical Centre runs an appointment system with both GPs and Nurse Practitioners the GPs tend to see more complex cases which go over the 10 minute allocated slot and would be unable to offer 5 minute appointments.  
ST enquired whether there was a benefit in using quality practices to introduce improvements to the current systems in place.   TR responded that at his previous Practice an outside company had been used to look at demand however this was hugely time consuming and then needed staff internally to analyse results.
The Group acknowledged that when GP appointments were running behind the information on the Jey-Ex Board was not always accurate however HC stated that in an exceptional circumstance a sign had been produced for displaying on Reception to ensure better communication to patients.
It was agreed that patients could be sent a letter if they missed an appointment and a letter to be sent to patients would be drawn up for discussion at the next meeting.
TR stated the importance of positive feedback and although the Care Quality Commission had been negative on a couple of issues, improvements had been introduced to address these however he emphasised that Burton Latimer Medical Centre was a good Practice and positive feedback was always good for staff morale and therefore patients should be encouraged to give positive feedback through NHS Choices.

ST stated he had received permission to circulate the article to ensure compliance with copyright.

TR left meeting.

ST agreed to send a letter to the Practice which would be circulated to members of the Patient Participation Group for comment prior to sending.  


	8.
	EPS/Lloyds Pharmacy

RK asked members of the Group if they were aware of difficulties with Lloyds Pharmacy.     

ST stated that he was aware that customers were annoyed when they were required to return to collect medications.
In view of the numerous issues with Lloyds Pharmacy RK undertook to write a letter to Lloyds.



	9.
	Telephone System
DM stated that she had been made aware of a problem where a patient had made several attempts during the day to book an appointment and had failed to be able to get to see a doctor.   IC stated he had also had a bad experience in trying to get an appointment recently.

HC stated that the Surgery had been reviewing the current appointments system since its introduction at the end of last year and it was acknowledged that it was not perfect as yet but it was an improvement on the previous system and overall patients were able to get an appointment to see a clinician although this may not be a GP.   She added that Monday mornings did seem to be the problematic day.   HC accepted that patients may not be happy to phone back and advised that the telephone system would be kept as a regular agenda item.


	10.
	Care Home Visits in future
AR advised that GPs would still be visiting care homes and no communication had been received of a change to this at the present time. 


	11.
	Surgery Procedures

MJ advised that she had been made aware of a complaint from a patient and had informed the patient to contact the Practice Manager.    It was agreed that it was not the role of the Patient Participation Group to deal with patient complaints.  
AR reported on the current process within the Practice for informing patients of x-ray results however the reporting time of x-rays requested was out of the hands of the Practice and dependant on the reporting of the Consultant Radiologists. 


	12.
	Any other business
Travel Vaccinations
DM reported on her recent experience at the Surgery to get her travel vaccinations.   She stated she had completed the questionnaire in November as she would be unavailable during the whole of January.    She stated that she did not hear anything and three weeks later as she had not heard anything she contacted the Surgery and she was booked in for a 20 minute appointment however the time this took was much less for both her and her husband and she felt this was a waste of the allocated time.  

In response to DM, AR stated that a 20 minute slot may be required as there was a need to take medical history.   HC undertook to look into this with the Nurses.  

Change of date of next meeting

HC advised that she was not available for the next meeting previously arranged on 11.4.2016 and therefore the next meeting of the Patient Participation Group would be held on 4.4.2016.



	13.
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Monday 4th April 2016 at 6pm in the Conference Room, Burton Latimer Medical Centre.  



Signed ___________________________
Date     ___________________________
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